

















 
From: Pam Hudson  
Sent: May 12, 2023 4:13 PM 
To: Penny Kelly <clerk@gananoque.ca> 
Cc: jbeddows; gan.communitygarden@gmail.com 
Subject: Concrete Planters 
 
Dear Mayor Beddows and Members of Council: 
 
The Gananoque Community Garden and Food Forest were recently approached by 
Mayor John Beddows to inquire if we would be interested in having the 3D printed 
concrete planters, currently located adjacent to the Town Hall, as a living indigenous 
sculpture at our Arthur Street location at Grasshopper Park.  
 
Our committee members support the sculpture at our site if Council is favourable to the 
relocation. Should the planters be located at the Gananoque Food Forest we will take 
responsibility for planting and care of the living sculpture. We would use the sculpture to 
introduce our community to indigenous plants of Canada and to educate people on their 
use by our first peoples. The plants selected would be those used for food, medicine 
and ceremony that require amended soil; plants such as sage, sweet grass, cedar, 
blueberry, cranberry, wintergreen, lingonberry, service berry and Canadian wild ginger. 
We also plan to condition the concrete to grow moss on the exterior of each planter.  
 
If Council supports the relocation of the sculpture, we ask that Town Staff move the 
planters in the upcoming weeks, before the end of May, so that planting can commence 
as soon as possible. I am available the week of May 15th to 19th to assist as required.  
 
We are excited to share that the first guild planting of the food forest last year was a 
great success with a large turnout of all ages for the dedication and planting. The site is 
now easily identifiable thanks to the location of the new town sign that was prepared 
and erected with the hard work of town staff. Further, the dead ash has been safely 
removed and two small black walnut trees. This will now allow us to add additional 
guilds and edible species of trees and plants to the site. A big thank you to town staff for 
all their work. 
 
The bare root pear and apple trees planted last May are all healthy and blossoming as 
are haskaps, elderberry and rose. Rhubarb and Egyptian walking onions have taken 
root and are forming healthy patches as are strawberries and raspberries. Ground nuts, 
that are also native to our area, have also taken root. Harvesting from this guild will 
soon be possible for the public ensuring increased food access in our town. 
 
Rotary and the rest of our partners of the Gananoque Food Access Network are excited 
to continue the development of the food forest in 2023 with Council and Town Staff. We 
look forward to your decision regarding the indigenous planters sculpture.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Pam Hudson 
Gananoque Food Forest Coordinator 
Environmental & Youth Exchange Officer 
Rotary Club of Gananoque 
Mobile: 613-329-9778 
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